IN THE UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT FOR THE DISTRICT OF DELAWARE

In re:

BOY SCOUTS OF AMERICA AND DELAWARE BSA, LLC,

Debtors.

Chapter 11

Case No. 20-10343 (LSS)

Jointly Administered

NOTICE OF AUGUST 16, 2021 VIRTUAL TOWN HALL MEETING HOSTED BY THE OFFICIAL TORT CLAIMANTS' COMMITTEE

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that when the Official Tort Claimants' Committee (the "TCC") was formed it embraced three key goals: (1) represent ALL abuse Survivors, (2) work to achieve the most compensation possible for all Survivors, and (3) keep Survivors informed of the bankruptcy process as the TCC works to achieve these goals. To that last point, the TCC has held monthly meetings to provide updates and field questions. These meetings are viewed by thousands of Survivors and their counsel. Normally we hold these meetings the second Thursday of every month but when necessary we change that date to provide the best possible information at the best time. Now that the hearing for the approval of the Disclosure Statement has been moved to August 25, 2021 at 10:00 a.m. (ET), the approval of the Restructuring Support Agreement ("RSA") moved to August 12-13, 2021, and another multi-day mediation scheduled for August 3-5, 2021, the TCC changed the next meeting to August 16, 2021 at 8:00 p.m. (ET). Please do not take this delay to signal anything positive or negative about the process going forward. By scheduling the next meeting on August 16, 2021, the TCC will be in a better position to inform you about the status of the RSA, any mediation developments, and what to expect for the Disclosure Statement Hearing. If the above the schedule changes, the TCC might decide to change the time and date of the next Town Hall meeting. The members of the TCC and their dedicated professionals continue to be fully engaged in every part of this process. We ask for patience until August 16, 2021 so that we can provide with the most up to date and thorough status of the restructuring process. In the meantime, stay strong and please check the TCC website www.tccbsa.com for any updates or send your questions to BSASurvivors@pszjlaw.com. The details for the next meeting are below.

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that, pursuant to section 1103(b)(3) of the Bankruptcy Code, the TCC continues to hold virtual town hall meetings for Survivors of childhood sexual abuse and their representatives Survivors who are not appointed to the Tort Claimants' Committee to provide updates and access to information about the bankruptcy cases and to solicit and receive comments from Survivors regarding the status of the Boy Scouts' bankruptcy cases and the impact of the Boys Scout's bankruptcy cases on Survivors' claims. Participants shall be limited to Survivors (including guardians, if applicable) and their attorneys. The identity of participants shall be kept strictly confidential but if you ask questions in the Zoom chat you might want to use your initials or otherwise abbreviate your name.

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that the Tort Claimants' Committee is composed of nine Survivors who were selected by the Office of the United States Trustee (a division of the U.S. Department of Justice) to represent the interests of similarly situated Survivors. As an official committee, the Tort Claimants' Committee has a fiduciary duty to all Survivors.

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that the Tort Claimants' Committee will hold a virtual town hall meeting on August 16, 2021 at 8:00 p.m. (Eastern Time); Zoom link:

https://pszjlaw.zoom.us/j/89421964324 (no registration required) or Phone number: 888-

788-0099 (**Toll Free**), **Webinar ID: 894 2196 4324**. At this Town Hall, the TCC will discuss:

Status of Boy Scout's Bankruptcy Case

Status of the Disclosure Statement and Chapter 11 Plan approval process

Status of negotiations with Chartered Organizations and Insurers

Other pending motions before the Court

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that Subsequent meetings will recur as

new events arise in the Boy Scouts' chapter 11 case. For information about the Boy Scouts'

bankruptcy case go to www.pszjlaw.com/bsa or www.TCCBSA.com. If you have questions

that are not answered by the info on the TCC's website, please email us at

BSASurvivors@pszjlaw.com.

Dated: July 30, 2021

Sincerely,

James Stang

3